ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP AND BUDGET MEETING
REGENCY ISLAND DUNES

JANUARY 18, 2017

The Annual Homeowners’ meeting of Regency Island Dunes was called to order by President Janes at 2:16 PM, in Building II.

Secretary Charlyn Filewicz called the roll with the following Directors present: Dick Janes, President; Dick Dodge, Vice President; Rob Rank, Treasurer; Charlyn Filewicz, Secretary; Marc Coons, Ann Dalena, Jim Meminger, Paul Perryman, Jayne Rabache.  

Also present were Property Manager Patricia Pacitti, and Office Administrator Cammy Treanor.

President Janes stated the following: “Pursuant to Section 5.17.1 of the Building II bylaws, which reads, ……..Vacancies in the Board may be filled by a majority vote of the directors then in office, though less than a quorum, or by a sole remaining director……”

Manager Pacitti certified the proxies to be 47 for Building I and 55 for Building II.

Manager Pacitti verified proof of mailing and receipt of proxies. There was a quorum of proxies from each building.  

President Janes stated that he would be Chairman of the meeting.

A motion was made by Vice President Dodge to approve the Minutes of December 15, 2016.  It was seconded by Treasurer Rank.  The Minutes were approved.

TREASURER

A motion was made to accept the 2017 Operating Budget, by Treasurer Rank.  It was seconded by Director Meminger. Treasurer Rank also noted that the Budget had been recommended to the Board of Directors by the Finance Committee.

The Budget was approved.

INSURANCE
Lee Baggett reported that our insurance will be less this year thanks to our new shutters, and other proactive measures that we take at Regency to maintain the highest protection against hurricane damage.  His report can be heard in its entirety in the Office.

(The BOD recessed at this time for the election of Officers for the 2017 year)
The following Officers will preside in 2017:

President  


Dick Janes

Vice President

Dick Dodge

Secretary


Charlyn Filewicz

Treasurer


Rob Rank


Director


Marc Coons

Director


Stephen Grimble

Director


Jim Memminger

Director


Bob Myers

Director


Lou Viglotti

President Janes thanked Director Dalena, who has been a Director since 2009, for all of her service on the Board.  He also thanked Directors Perryman and Rabache.  

On behalf of Island Dunes Country Club, Ed Schreitmueller thanked Pat Pacitti, President Janes and Director Dalena for their help with the proposal for the golf course which was successfully voted down.

President Janes announced that two long time employees, Randy Simmons and Dave Eichler are retiring. Steve Mai is replacing Dave and Regency Management is currently looking for a replacement for Randy.

The Comcast upgrade is a work in progress, being headed at the present time by Manager Pacitti and Bob Myers.  

The next meeting of the Board of Directors of Regency Island Dunes will be will be February 23, 2017, in Building I.
A motion was made to adjourn this meeting, by Secretary Filewicz.  It was seconded by Director Dalena.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:25 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Charlyn Kelly Filewicz

Secretary, Regency Island Dunes

